TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 9 APRIL 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Tom Allan, Brian Cuthbert-Imrie, Jane Edwards, Ewart McAuslane, Robert McClelland, Elma Mitchell, Alex Robertson, Cammy Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – PC Dawn Grant, Councillor Martha Benny, and three members of the public (two residents from Alexandra Street in Devonside and David Foss).

Apologies – Ian Gordon, Robert McAulay and Ian Millar.  Councillors Donald Balsillie and Helen Lewis.
Chairman’s remarks – DSJ commented on how saddened everyone was to hear about Bobby McGill’s unexpected death last week.  He had been a steadfast support to us over many years in his role as an elected councillor with Clacks Council, and then with bookings at Coalsnaughton Village Hall.

Police report – copies of PC Grant’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points discussed:

(a)
EY mentioned the worsening daily parking on the double yellow lines at Trust Housing; this is causing problems for emergency vehicles turning.

Minutes of March meeting – proposed by EY and seconded by MT.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) – 
Coalsnaughton Village Hall: MT will try to find out the best contact for bookings.

CC display boards at Sterling Mills: EMcA has a spare key that he will pass on to MW.  

Traffic/speeding in Alexandra Street, Devonside: a couple who live in this street complained about increasingly heavyweight and speeding traffic, as well as the quality of the road being poor with a cracked surface and bevelling plus cracks in the pavement.  Their property has developed severe cracks affecting their doorstep and walls.  They spoke to Stuart Crickmar from Clacks Council about this over six weeks ago but have still not heard back from him.  ACTION: Cllr Benny will speak to Stuart Crickmar and Alan Murray at Clacks Council.  EMcA will ask IM for his opinion before we approach Clacks Council.
Action list – see separate sheet. 
Village & Townscape Initiative/Community Action Plan – Cllr Benny said that there is still no definitive answer re funding for the Village & Townscape Initiative, and we reiterated that we do not wish to be leapfrogged again, having most recently lost out to Alva.  She said that Alva’s is being split over two years, into 2020/21, and then it should be our turn.  RMcC says that we need communication/clarity from Clacks Council in terms of the whole process. 
Road crossing at Trust Housing: EY had received a letter from Alan Murray at Clacks Council stating that the existing zebra crossing was considered more suitable for this type of location.  EY wonders if the traffic could be monitored and if she and someone from Trust Housing could be present when the results are being compiled.  She handed Cllr Benny a petition for the installation of traffic lights which had been signed in the shops and on the High Street since our last meeting.  DSJ commended EY on her diligence.
Uneven slabs in the High Street: EY has reported this again to the relevant people at the council.

ACTION: DSJ to arrange separate meeting re Community Action Plan.
Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
Accounts: nil significant;
Insurance: this has been paid;

Microgrant scheme: no further applications have been received.  
Secretary’s report – MW: 
Parking in Blackfaulds Street, Coalsnaughton: following a complaint from a member of the public, PC Miller had spoken to two residents about inconsiderate parking.  He will continue to monitor the situation;
Traffic management – B9140, Coalsnaughton: Alan Murray, Team Leader of Traffic & Transportation at Clacks Council, had advised that he is having difficulty moving this (and other) projects forward due to a position for a road safety engineer not having been filled.  However, this is still on the agenda and he does intend to put the B9140 Wardlaw/Ramsay/Main Street proposals in place;
Social media: there had been an unexpectedly huge response to a recent post on our Facebook page re alleged dog poisoning incidents in the area.  This also resulted in over 100 new likes for our page.
Planning report - MT: Nil.
Social Committee report – 
Tilly Tidy Up: Held on Sunday 7 April, this was very successful and resulted in around 60 volunteers collecting over 60 bags of litter.  We ran out of equipment at one stage then had to rush out to buy more bin bags.  DSJ said that we should perhaps establish smaller tidy ups on a regular basis and start a volunteer programme.  He added that he would like to thank the EDF for funding the equipment/posters/refreshments.  The posters were effective.  Thanks also go to the Devonvale Hall for the use of the hall, to Clacks Council for the loan of some of the equipment, and to all of the volunteers in the hall and out on the pick.
Bus stop displays: EMcA has asked Stuart Cullen at Clacks Council for keys to the bus shelters so that we can manage the advertising in these if need be as some is very out of date.

Christmas lights: EY advised that Robert Paterson from Clacks Council has confirmed that the tree at Murray Square should not be cut back as it would result in it browning then dying off.

Gala Day: EMcA said that the last meeting was not very well attended.  Unfortunately, the usual vintage cars will not be provided for the gala king, queen and attendants due to insurance issues, etc.  BCI volunteered his open top car for this (it will accommodate two passengers).  BCI also plans to send out letters to local businesses this week.

EDF – a panel meeting has to be arranged to consider applications.  
Sports Hub – MT attended their meeting last month and was impressed with the very ambitious programme for outdoor education, promotion of arts, etc.  Unfortunately, their bid for £1 million funding from the City Deal was unsuccessful.  Seven trustees have been appointed, one of whom is Archie Drummond (former elected councillor at Clacks Council).  Clacks Council is very supportive re planning/land issues.  Their next meeting is on 1 May.  For further info, their web address is hillfoots-hub.co.uk.
Councillors’ reports – Cllr Balsillie had e-mailed info re the blue box collections stopping in early May.  A discussion ensued about the difficulties that this will cause many people, eg with mobility issues, no transport, plus the impact of the carbon footprint of those driving to recycling stations and the impact on much of the glass ending up in landfill.  BCI also pointed out that there is no information about this on Clacks Council’s website, and he had only found out about it the previous week from one of the bin men.  Due to the clear lack of public knowledge about this, it was decided to share this information on our Facebook page as soon as possible.

Cllr Benny said that she will speak to the relevant staff at the council re the absence of information on their website re the blue box collections.  She added that, from next year, there will be a £36 fee per annum payable by those wishing to continue to have their brown bins emptied (garden waste).  Finally, she will ask Alan Murray from Clacks Council if he could meet up with us to discuss issues raised this evening.  All other aspects of her report had already been covered throughout the meeting.  
AOCB – nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 14 May at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, at 7.00 pm.
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